
Minutes: SST Mitigation Advisory Committee Meeting 

 
Meeting 

Purpose 
The annual meeting of the SST Mitigation Advisory Committee was held to 

discuss adjustments to the mitigation calculation as a result of issues brought 

forth by jurisdictions. The Department of Revenue and the Committee have to 

annually decide whether any adjustments need to be included in the 

mitigation calculation. 

 
Date, Time and 

Place 
Date:   Wednesday, July 11, 2018 

Time:  10:30 a.m. 

Place:  Teleconference 

 
Participants Committee Members in Attendance: 

Tom Kirn, City of Seattle 

Lyman Howard, Sammamish 

 

Others in Attendance: 

Sheila Gail, AWC 

Andrew Pittelkau, AWC 

Doug Levy, City of Fife 

Patty Luat, Fife 

Tracey O’Brien, House Finance 

Blaine Fritts, Woodinville 

Kathy Cody, Office of Financial Management 

Shelly Coleman, Auburn 

 

DOR Staff: Ashley Boss, Keri Boyer, Wan Chen, Kim Davis, Tracye Fralick, 

Don Gutmann, Beth Leech, Valerie Torres, Andre Unicume, Patti Wilson, 

Cheryl Wack 

 
Topics 

Discussed 
The table below identifies the topics discussed in the meeting and the person 

who led each discussion. 

 

Topic Discussion Leader 

Introductions and Purpose of the Annual Meeting Don Gutmann 

Adjustments to the Mitigation Data Valerie Torres 

No 2019 Annual Review Process Valerie Torres 

EHB 2163 – Total Marketplace Facilitator/Remote 

Seller Calculation 

Valerie Torres 

Final Observations Valerie Torres 

  



 
Purpose of the 

Meeting 
Don Gutmann opened the meeting. He explained it would be about four 

weeks until the Department can provide state and local impacts on the 

Wayfair decision. There was discussion about the partner portal. If anyone 

has trouble with the portal they should contact Ashley Boss (contact info 

below).  

 
Adjustments to 

the Mitigation 

Data 

No adjustments were brought forward for the 2018 process. 

 
2019 Annual 

Review Process 
There will not be a 2019 review process.  

 
EHB 2163 – 

Total 

Marketplace 

Facilitator / 

Remote Seller 

Calculation 

The re-calculation will occur by December 1, 2019 with the 18 months of 

marketplace facilitator/remote seller revenue. The Department will be 

working directly with the jurisdictions affected.  

 

There were no additional questions. 

 
Final 

Observations 
Believing this is the last meeting of the Mitigation Advisory Committee, 

Valerie thanked everyone for their work. Don Gutmann also thanked 

everyone for their patience and understanding. Doug Levy stated the study, 

which was directed by the legislature, may trigger additional legislation. 

Sheila Gall thanked the Department for all the work that was put into it. 

 
Portal 

Questions 
Ashley Boss 

(360) 705-6072 

ashleyb@dor.wa.gov 

 
Additional 

Questions 
Valerie Torres Don Gutmann 

360-534-1521 360-534-1510 

ValerieT@dor.wa.gov  DonG@dor.wa.gov  

  

 
Meeting 

Minutes 
Keri Boyer submitted the meeting minutes. 
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